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	Meeting Called By
	Board of Library Trustees, Dedham
	

	Type of Meeting
	Monthly Meeting
	

	Chairman
	Margaret Connolly
	

	Secretary
	Mary Ann Sliwa
	

	Attendees
	Margaret Connolly, Tracy Driscoll, Sarah Santos, Mary Ann Sliwa, and Monika Wilkinson 
	

	PUBLIC ATTENDEES
	Richard Pierce, Cecelia Butler, Selectman Michael Butler, Town Manager James Kern
	


Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chair, Ms. Connolly. All listed above were present except Ms. Wilkinson and Ms. Santos arrived at 6:03 pm.
Report by Town Administrator James Kern and Selectman Michael Butler:

Selectman Butler spoke of the Town of Dedham’s participation in the leadership training program, Leadership Matters, offered through the Lincoln Institute of Land Policy by the Public Sector Consortium. Selectman Butler reported that they are talking to all elected boards about this staff development initiative.

Last year was the first time a group from Massachusetts participated in this chance to work in cross-functional teams across an organization. After the phase one training, the groups carry out an innovation project which is supported by the trainers. It was noted that this is also a chance to swap ideas with other communities.

Town Manager Kern talked about his vision for workforce development and the project’s first year objective to increase civic engagement. The first-year team designed ways to reach out to increase representation at meetings including a survey and a focus group where new people were invited based on gender and age diversity. Ms. Connolly attended the focus group and spoke positively about the process, meeting, and the participants who were from the target groups.
This year’s team participants are Joseph Flanagan, Director of Public Works, Andrea Terkelsen, Director of the Finance Department, and Bonnie Roalsen, Director of the Dedham Public Library (DPL).

Their proposed project will involve waste management: garbage and recycling.
Public Input:
Mr. Pierce summarized his interpretation of last month’s meeting of the Board of Library Trustees (BLT) discussion of the Friends of the DPL requests. He accurately noted the denial of a book cart for the main floor of the Main Library.

His interpretation of last month’s discussion of the best way to drop off books as a denial of drop off locations was discussed. He recognized the risk of introducing mold into the building. Ms. Driscoll clarified that the BLT had requested the Friends come back to tonight’s meeting with proposed workable drop off solutions. Ms. Connolly also noted her recent experience of the safety hazard of four boxes left after hours on the front steps of the Main Library. The previous suggestion of having a time and day when Friends are there to accept drop offs was repeated. Ms. Driscoll summarized that drop offs are not ideal now, and the BLT is working together with the Friends to come up with an ideal or better working system.

Mr. Pierce reported the Friends are donating $5000 for furniture for the Endicott Library. He also gave a membership drive update:  about $2000 has been collected to date; $3000 is the break even point; the publicity is another factor in the ongoing revitalization of the Friends.

Ms. Butler asked about the inability to connect to the DPL web site over the last few weeks. Ms. Roalsen reported that the Town of Dedham has taken down the DPL web site multiple times over this period. Library staff asked the Town a month ago to forward the url. Library staff offered other ways to work around this problem. The staff also created dedhamlibrary.com, a new web site hosted by the library server, which is fully functional. Ms. Butler indicated her willingness to talk to Mr. John Sisson, Economic Development Director, about this issue. 
Ms. Butler questioned when the library will have Sunday hours. Ms. Roalsen replied that this has been in negotiation with the union since winter 2017-2018; the next negotiation is scheduled for October 30, 2018.
Action Items:
Discussion and Vote:  Minutes of September 2018
Ms. Driscoll made a motion to accept the minutes; Ms. Sliwa seconded; all voted in favor. Ms. Wilkinson noted that she did not participate in the entire meeting of September 13, 2018. 
Discussion and Vote:  Financial Report September 2018
Ms. Wilkinson made a motion to accept the financial report; Ms. Santos seconded; all voted in favor.

Discussion and Vote:  Funds for Enhanced Self-Checkout
Ms. Roalsen reported on the reasons for an enhanced self-checkout system including:

· This qualifies the library as a Tier 1 library within the Minuteman Library Network (MLN) which shortens the delivery time of requested items to customers by 4-5 days (with the Radio-frequency Identification (RFID) tags). 
· Readers’ advisory is enhanced.
· It is available in 52 languages.
· The library staff will integrate a mapping function to show where the book is located in the library.
· There will be quicker return time to the shelf.
· Items can be delivered through interlibrary loan directly to the branch or main library.
· It is a quantum leap in customer service.
· Promotion and publicity of upcoming programs will be possible.
· It is screen friendly.
Ms. Santos asked if the system will be able to give a library card. Ms. Roalsen noted that the MLN already allows for online cards; Ms. Sliwa noted that the Boston Public Library has an online card function.

Ms. Sliwa also noted that without the Tier 1 status, requests for materials from MLN will be processed last. Ms. Roalsen estimated that about one-third of the libraries in MLN are Tier 1.

Ms. Roalsen spoke to staff now having more meaningful interactions with customers as they are freed from repetitive, transactional tasks to be in a concierge model of service.

There was a discussion of the role of artificial intelligence in the future of libraries and society. Ms. Roalsen shared her vision of the library as a service to support people through this significant societal change.

She also noted that objects will be easier to request and locate; the potential of the objects is being extended by this and by QR codes and LibGuides so that a patron in the future can access all the resources associated with whatever is being held in hand including library programs and local resources. 

The timeline would be a two week roll out; Ms. Roalsen and Mr. John Walsh need to be present so that it can be marketed first and then thoughtfully introduced.

The proposed new layout of the main floor of the library was outlined by Ms. Roalsen. The new configuration will allow for larger scale presentations and more computers on the main level. 

The request is for a one-time expenditure of $64,000 which is discounted from the usual $90,000 price. It will be in both locations. The library staff will be adding the RFID as well as the mapping feature (internal to the library floor plan and external with Google Earth). The library staff will be weeding and purchasing as they go through the collection.
There is an extended warrantee; it is low maintenance; Mr. John Walsh has done three roll outs already in other locations; Dedham Savings has donated money for the furniture involved in the changes.

Ms. Sliwa noted this was an imperative move forward and made a motion to request funds of $64,000 from the Caroline B. Wade Trust Fund for the purchase of the enhanced self-checkout system. Ms. Santos seconded the motion; all voted in favor.

Discussion and Vote:  Exhibit Policy
Ms. Sliwa commended Ms. Wilkinson and Ms. Connolly on a thorough, well worded, and easily read policy statement. She had a question regarding the application which did not include the Endicott Library. Ms. Wilkinson replied that the policy statement covered both libraries; it was noted that there is not a hanging system for art at the Endicott Library; Ms. Roalsen shared her vision for a potential permanent art installation at the Endicott Library. 

A motion was made by Ms. Wilkinson to send the policy to the Town of Dedham legal counsel for review; Ms. Driscoll seconded; all voted in favor.

Discussion and Vote:  Director’s Goals
Ms. Sliwa outlined the process of looking at the DPL Action Plan for FY’19 submitted to the state which is based on the DPL 5-year Strategic Plan and distilling the goals that are achievable in this new time period: October 12, 2018 through April 1, 2019. She noted that a commitment to writing next year’s goals beginning December 1, 2018 when the FY’20 Action Plan is submitted was made by the working group which includes Ms. Roalsen and Ms. Santos. She also recognized that some goals have already been met; others are contingent on funding which would disallow them from a performance evaluation.
A discussion ensued. It was clarified that the review would be a five-paragraph summary with each goal being covered in a separate paragraph. Ms. Roalsen spoke of personal professional development opportunities for Goal #5. They include an online Global Marketing course at Thunderbird School of Global Management which is not available at present; Blockchain Technologies: Business Innovation and Application (self-paced online) MIT Management Executive Education program; a Stanford University Introduction to Genetics and Robotic, Information, and Nano technologies (GRIN) online course.
Ms. Roalsen spoke of the benefits of professional development including building a professional network, informing effective programming, and planning for the future of the library. 

A motion was made by Ms. Sliwa to approve the Director’s Goals document; Ms. Wilkinson seconded; all voted in favor.

A motion was made by Ms. Wilkinson for the expenditure of $3500 from State Aid to fund Ms. Roalsen’s tuition at the MIT Blockchain Technologies course; Ms. Sliwa seconded; all voted in favor.
Director’s Report:
Ms. Roalsen gave a report on the following:
The Main Library had its first wedding at the facility.

More steps were taken to upgrade the outside of the Main Library. She recognized the contributions of the Dedham Civic Pride members in removing the overgrowth.

Great programs continue at both facilities. Highlights include a visit from Curious George, growing programs offerings for teens, Do It Yourself (DIY) programs which are completely filled, great upcoming author events, ESOL, continued collaborations with the Fairbanks House, Dedham Public Schools (DPS), and the Dedham Historical Society, American Sign Language Story Times, and new programming for seniors.
DPL staff attended all back to school nights at the DPS.

There is a growing engagement on Instagram spearheaded by the DIY librarian.

The new circulating Math kits are very popular.

There is a new web site:  dedhamlibrary.com
The live music series continues with a violin concert on October 25, 2018.

Local artist Sandy Coleman’s work is on display currently at the Main Library. Jason Sawtelle will be showing his work in November 2018.

She spoke of the “Beyond Thunderdome: Robots, Knowledge Creation, & Innovation” workshop that she and Mr. John Walsh were recruited to give at the upcoming Internet Librarian 2018 conference in Monterey, California. 
They will also be participating in the “Shark Tank” discussions regarding systematic changes to public libraries to offer equitable access to technologies in communities. The proposal they will bring is a microdonation platform for public libraries. 

Ms. Roalsen commended Mr. Robert Blaney, Director of Youth Commission, Town of Dedham, for selecting 7 interns for the library over the summer. These individuals remain connected to the library and are increasing the offerings for teens including a Teen Book Club on an Instagram platform.
Old/New Business*

Ms. Connolly noted the Library Trustees meeting to discuss the self-evaluation forms on Tuesday, October 23, 2018 at 6:30 pm at the Endicott Library. This is a public meeting; Ms. Roalsen’s presence is not necessary for the discussion.

Ms. Connolly reported that Rockland Trust has requested a time to talk to the trustees. It was decided to postpone this for the near future.

Ms. Sliwa asked about further policy development to clarify the discussion with groups that interact with the library as well as to address social media concerns. Ms. Connolly and Ms. Sliwa will work on a draft of policies pertaining to groups; Ms. Wilkinson and Ms. Santos will work on social media policies.

The November meeting is planned for Thursday, November 8, 2018 at 6:00 pm at the Endicott Library. The December meeting is planned for Thursday, December 13, 2018 at 6:00 pm at the Endicott Library.
A motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Driscoll at 8:25 pm; Ms. Connolly seconded; all voted in favor.
	Action Item
	Person
	Date Due

	Quarterly Professional Development information
	Ms. Roalsen
	Fall Board Meeting

	Trustees Evaluation
	Ms. Connolly and Ms. Sliwa
	Fall 2018

	Policy Working Group:

Social Media
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Santos, Ms. Roalsen
	Fall/Winter 2018

	Policy Working Group: library groups
	Ms. Connolly, Ms. Sliwa, Ms. Roalsen
	Fall/Winter 2018

	Donors Working Group
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Driscoll, Ms. Roalsen and staff
	Spring 2018

	Policy Working Group: meeting policy
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Connolly, Ms. Roalsen
	Spring 2018


Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Sliwa
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